MRS. KATH DRYDEN V.M.H.

When the RHS Daffodil and Tulip Committee met at the Chelsea Flower Show on Monday 18 May it was told the sad news that Mrs. Kath Dryden had died earlier that morning. 

   Kath was a past President and Director of Shows of the Alpine Garden Society and a very successful exhibitor of a wide range of alpine plants. Her mail order and plant stand based small nursery introduced a lot of small bulbs to enthusiasts, including several N. bulbocodium selections made by other alpine plant enthusiasts. Until recently Kath judged miniature and intermediate daffodils at the RHS Daffodil Show in London and did much to promote interest in small flowering bulbs within the Alpine Garden Society. 

   Kath firmly believed that bulbs should be grown and exhibited ‘in character’. Indeed, one of my favourite recollections of Kath was of a talk that she gave to the Daffodil and Tulip Committee about how she grew her miniature daffodils, in which she commented that in her experience bulbs imported from the Netherlands had been overfed and grew out of character. Her brutal but effective remedy was to starve them for two years.

   Kath made a valuable contribution to the world of plants and will be sadly missed. 
   More information about Kath and her contribution to alpine gardening can be found on: http://www.srgc.org.uk/smf/index.php?topic=3575.0:topicseen
Malcolm Bradbury

